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TRILLIUM LAKELANDS DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT 
 

 
DATE: September 23, 2015 
 
TO: Trustees 
 
SUBJECT: 2015-2016 Strategic Action Plan 
 
ORIGIN: Larry Hope, Director of Education 
 
REFERENCE: Board Meeting – September 29, 2015 
 
 
PURPOSE: To present to trustees the 2015-2016 Strategic Action Plan for Trillium 

Lakelands District School Board. 

 
CONTEXT: Each year a strategic action plan is developed by the Director of 

Education and senior administration. This plan is developed from the 
2011-2015 Strategic Directions set by the Board. 

 
CONTENT: The 2015-2016  Strategic Action Plan, developed by senior 

administration,  is divided into three sections corresponding to the 
three main goals outlined in the 2011-2015 Strategic Directions 

 
1. Student Engagement and Achievement – In TLDSB, every student is 

provided with multiple opportunities to achieve their full potential. 
 

2. Staff Engagement and Development – In TLDSB, all staff have access to 
relevant professional development. 
 

3. Parent and Community Engagement – In TLDSB, parents and 
community partners play an active role in supporting the development 
and achievement of our students. 
 
The Strategic Plan provides the Board with an outline of supporting 
strategies for these three main goals as well as actions that will be 
taken, and indicators of success. Midway through the school year, 
trustees will receive an update on progress with the plan. In September 
of 2016  a final update of the plan will be presented to the Board. 
 
The Strategic Action Plan includes a description of each action, 
indicators of success, the status of the action, the person(s) responsible, 
additional resources used (if applicable), and results. 
 
Please see attached 2015-2016 Strategic Action Plan. 

 



STRATEGIC ACTION PLAN 2015-2016

The 2014-2015 Strategic Plan is divided into three sections corresponding to the three main goals outlined in the 2011-2015 Strategic Directions.

STUDENT ENGAGEMENT AND ACHIEVEMENT
In TLDSB, every student is provided with multiple opportunities to achieve their full potential

To support this goal, we will:

•   Provide safe and caring learning environments
•   Focus on individual student needs
•  Use student work and achievement data to guide classroom instruction
•  Establish individual, classroom, school and Board improvement targets based on relevant  school based and provincial student assessments
•  Encourage innovation to support student success at all levels
•  Use student voice to identify strategies that improve student engagement and achievement

STAFF ENGAGEMENT AND DEVELOPMENT
In TLDSB, all staff have access to relevant professional development

To support this goal, we will:

•   Provide meaningful, job-embedded professional development
•   Align professional development with improvement goals
•   Differentiate professional development
•   Support leadership development

PARENT AND COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT
Parents and community partners play an active role in supporting the development and achievement of our students

To support this goal, we will:

•   Continually communicate the critical role the home plays in a child’s development
•   Engage in partnerships that support the health and  well-being of our students
•   Make our schools and facilities available as community hubs whenever possible
•   Ensure that goals, progress, and achievement are communicated through a variety of media
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success
Responsibility

Resources Results

1 Board and School
Improvement Plans

The Board and School Improvement plans
will align and focus professional
development, student achievement, and
well-being efforts on greatest area of
student need. (embedded)

Professional development and
resources focus on the greatest area
of student need.

Senior Administration

2

Learning goals, success criteria, and
descriptive feedback are used to support
student achievement and well-being.
(ongoing)

School support visits and student
work demonstrate these supports tied
to student achievement and well-
being.

Senior Administration

3

Tiered intervention and differentiated
instruction reaches all students. (ongoing)

School support visits and student
work indicate a variety of responses
and instructional and assessment
strategies are being utilized.

Senior Administration

4

Student voice is used to engage all
students in learning and to inform next
steps for teachers. (ongoing)

Multiple opportunities provided to
gather student voice (District Support
visits, SEF indicators,  forums,
surveys).

Senior Administration

5

System Improvement Planning Team
monitors progress and informs
implementation of the Board Improvement
Plan. (ongoing)

Principals selected, team created,
meetings held, recommendations
provided.

Larry Hope

6 Achieving Excellence
and Equity K-12

Classroom instruction, assessment, and
evaluation is based on curriculum
expectations. (ongoing)

Lessons are designed using
curriculum expectations as the
foundation.

Senior Administration

7 Student work and achievement data will
guide classroom instruction. (ongoing)

Instructional practices are
differentiated in response to student
needs.

Senior Administration

8 Students will be provided with quality
learning tasks. (ongoing)

All students are engaged in tasks that
are meaningful and worthy of student
time and effort.

Senior Administration

STUDENT ENGAGEMENT AND ACHIEVEMENT - In TLDSB, every student is provided with multiple opportunities to achieve their full potential.

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - STUDENT
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success
Responsibility

Resources Results

9 Support implementation of financial literacy
instruction in select elementary schools.
(new)

Schools selected; training provided;
resources implemented.

Senior Administration

10 Implement Career Cruising as the career
exploration and planning tool for grades 7
to 12. (ongoing)

Career Cruising implemented. Bruce Barrett

11 Conduct IT survey to inform next ICT Plan.
(ongoing)

Survey completed. Dianna Scates

12 Implement Digital Learning Classrooms in
all secondary schools. (new)

Classrooms designated, equipment
provided, and support provided by
ICT consultants.

Dianna Scates

13 Support coding projects in selected
elementary schools. (new)

Projects awarded.  PD and support
provided by the ICT consultants.

Dianna Scates

14 Support implementation of Ministry of
Education e-learning strategy to foster a
culture of co-learning and collaboration
around technology enabled learning and
teaching. (embedded)

Consultants support the system in
increasing the awareness that
students have access to a variety of
opportunities including Homework
Help, Blended Learning, and online
courses (VLC).

Dianna Scates EDU Funding

15 Continue year 3 of 3 year plan to support
the implementation of quality daily physical
activity in elementary schools. (ongoing)

All elementary schools receive
consultant support for  physical and
health curriculum and DPA.

Andrea Gillespie Surplus
management plan

16 Implement inquiry and play-based learning
strategies in kindergarten to grade 3. (new)

Inquiry and play-based learning
strategies are implemented in
Kindergarten to grade 3 classrooms.

Andrea Gillespie

17 Implement responsive reading approach to
support acquisition of reading skills for
targeted students. (ongoing)

Professional development and
resources focusing on responsive
reading are provided.

Andrea Gillespie

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - STUDENT
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success
Responsibility

Resources Results

18 Support and monitor assessment
strategies of essential skills for student
independence in Practical Academics and
Life Skills classes. (new)

Students in Practical Academics and
Life Skills classes are engaged in
tasks that are meaningful and reflect
essential skills that foster
independence.

Katherine MacIver

19 Expand implementation of Collaborative
and Proactive Solutions at select schools
for students experiencing behaviour
difficulties. (ongoing)

Selected students are supported to
problem-solve in order to display
more positive behaviours.

Katherine MacIver Surplus
Management Plan

20 Provide enhanced supported programming
for at-risk students (SAL or disengaged
students). (ongoing)

Alternative programming
opportunities are selected from a
menu to engage students in learning.

Katherine MacIver Surplus
Management Plan

21 Support the implementation of the TLDSB
grade 3-4 and 5-6 FNMI curriculum
resource.  (ongoing)

Resource implemented and training
provided for grades 3 to 6 teachers;
implementation feedback gathered.

Larry Hope EDU Funding

22 Review and revise IEP expectations to
reflect specific needs of individual
students.  (ongoing)

IEP expectations are individualized,
classroom teacher-created, and
based on students' current level of
performance.

Bruce Barrett
Andrea Gillespie
Katherine MacIver

23 Collect focussed data to revise behaviour
intervention plans for students.
(embedded)

Data collected; intervention plans
revised.

Katherine MacIver

24 Develop classroom resources and
activities for Restorative Practices.
(ongoing)

Resources developed and shared
with schools.

Katherine MacIver

25 Refine and expand skilled trades tech
camp (Tech It Out)  for grade 7 students in
partnership with Fleming College.
(ongoing)

Tech It Out camp refined, expanded,
and provided.

Bruce Barrett Surplus
Management Plan

26 Implement Musical Futures Program at
one elementary school.  (new)

Program implemented and
evaluated.

Dianna Scates

27 Research and inventory current integrated
arts programs in place in schools. (new)

Research complete; report shared. Senior Administration

28 Support schools in implementing All About
Me student profiles. (new)

Students participate in profile
development.

Andrea Gillespie
Dianna Scates

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - STUDENT
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success
Responsibility

Resources Results

29 Increase participation in local and
provincial Skilled Trades competitions.
(new)

Participation increased. Bruce Barrett

30 Well-Being and Equity Promote and monitor alternatives to
suspension strategies. (embedded)

Best practices in prevention and
response are identified and shared.

Katherine MacIver

31 Monitor use of Stand Up strategies in
bullying prevention and intervention.
(ongoing)

Training provided; Survey data
collected.

Katherine MacIver

32 Expand opportunities for mindfulness
practices in classrooms. (ongoing)

Opportunities available; supports and
materials provided to schools.

Katherine MacIver Surplus
Management Fund

33 Train and implement Roots of Empathy
program in select schools. (new)

Trainers identified; program
implemented in selected schools.

Katherine MacIver

34 Provide training and support for Mindful
Martial Arts programs in selected schools.
(ongoing)

Schools selected; programs
provided.

Katherine MacIver Surplus
Management Fund

35 Promote Week of Kindness and Wellness
in third week of November.  (ongoing)

Activities implemented in all schools. Katherine MacIver

36 Provide training and implement internal
notification system at FFSS for lockdown
and other emergencies. (ongoing)

Successful simulations completed;
report to senior administration.

Katherine MacIver Surplus
Management
Fund

37 Investigate notifaction systems for
additional schools. (new)

Systems investigated and selected. Katherine MacIver Surplus
Management
Fund

38 Support G7 Student Leadership initiatives.
(embedded)

Support provided to G7 Student
Senate for leadership activities.

Larry Hope

39 Promote and support social responsibility
thinking. (new)

Support and resources provided to
schools through Safe and Accepting
School Team.

Katherine MacIver

40 Support schools in identifying and
addressing equity needs. (new)

Needs are identified through school
self-assessment; Resources and
support are provided as identified.

Katherine MacIver

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - STUDENT
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success
Responsibility

Resources Results

41 Support Feed All Four as a way of being.
(new)

Students understand the importance
of balance.

Larry Hope

42 Implement integrated delivery of
rehabilitation services for students with
multiple needs. (new)

Delivery provided. Katherine MacIver

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - STUDENT
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success
Responsibility

Resources Results

1 Achieving Excellence
and Equity K-grade 12

All departments will provide site-based job-
embedded professional development
activities. (ongoing)

Job-embedded professional
development is provided at work sites
where appropriate.

Senior Administration

2 Focused support for schools will be site-
based whenever possible. (ongoing)

Direct support provided, based on
need.

Senior Administration

3 Conduct District Support Visits in 12
elementary schools, all secondary schools,
and all AETC sites. (embedded)

School leadership teams participate
in pre-meeting,  classroom visits and
discussion based on school identified
area of focus.

Senior Administration

4 All schools will engage in a school self-
assessment based on the SEF indicators.
(ongoing)

Schools complete an SEF self
assessment. Data, including student
voice, will be used to inform school
improvement plans.

Andrea Gillespie,
Bruce Barrett

5 Focused inquiry will take place at the
school level on an area of need and
interest, grounded in the BIPSA / SIPSA.
(embedded)

Each school will identify and report
on an inquiry question based on area
of greatest student need. (secondary
school the instructional focus).

Andrea Gillespie,
Bruce Barrett

6 Offer Earn a Device program to interested
permanent teachers of .5 FTE or greater.
(embedded)

PD courses offered after school
hours; devices deployed to teachers
who have completed required
courses.

Dianna Scates Surplus Management
Plan

7 Implement year 4 of innovation and inquiry
with technology  initiative. (ongoing)

Applications submitted, funding
provided, projects completed.

Dianna Scates EDU Funding

8 Offer monthly  professional learning
opportunities on the effective use of
PowerSchool.  (ongoing)

PowerSchool implemented; training
provided and further reports
developed.

Dianna Scates

9 Expand  SchoolConnects training to
secondary staff. (ongoing)

Training provided; SchoolConnects
used to report student achievement
outside of regular reporting cycle.

Dianna Scates

STAFF ENGAGEMENT AND DEVELOPMENT - In TLDSB, all staff have access to relevant professional development.

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - STAFF
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success
Responsibility

Resources Results

10 Encourage use of School Connects for
attendance reporting in elementary
schools. (ongoing)

SchoolConnects training provided;
increased use of SchoolConnects for
attendance reporting.

Dianna Scates

11 Create school profiles for all school
administrators. (new)

School profiles completed through
the work of the Data Warehouse
Committee.

Dianna Scates

12 Train and develop NTIP mentors to work
with new and LTO teachers in a structured,
supportive, and differentiated manner.
(embedded)

Mentors selected and trained,
opportunities to collaborate provided
to mentors and mentees.

Andrea Gillespie EDU funding.

13 Monitor the continuous intake process  for
internal assessment practices for
specialized services. (ongoing)

Data collected; process refined as
needed.

Katherine MacIver

14 Provide professional learning support
through Early Years networks. (ongoing)

Early Years professional learning  is
offered 3 times over the year
focusing on new research in early
years; feedback collected and shared
with Early Years Advisory
Committee.

Andrea Gillespie

15 Provide training to school staff in creating
explicit and meaningful IEP expectations.
(ongoing)

Exemplars of quality IEP
expectations created and
professional development and
resources provided to schools.

Senior Administration

16 Provide training to all applicable staff on
the revised Educational Assistant
Handbook. (new)

Training provided and handbook
shared with all stakeholders.

Katherine MacIver

17 Engage schools in math inquiry that
focuses on staff learning in identified
content area. (ongoing)

All schools have an identified math
goal in school improvement plan;
Content study will focus on number
sense; math goals monitored.

Bruce Barrett
Andrea Gillespie

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - STAFF
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success
Responsibility

Resources Results

18 Engage schools in developing an
implementation plan that outlines the
school-based professional learning
identified through greatest area of student
need and strengths. (ongoing)

Schools engaged in the inquiry
based on student need. Instructional
leaders and consultants will support
this job-embedded work.

Andrea Gillespie

19 Continue Early Years Steering Committee.
(ongoing)

Committee meetings held; resources
and supports provided to early years
educators.

Andrea Gillespie

20 Conduct a leadership symposium for
selected teaching staff. (ongoing)

Leadership symposium held. Senior Administration Surplus Management
Plan

21 Participate in faculty of education-
sponsored career fairs. (ongoing)

TLDSB represented at education
fairs.

Earl Manners

22 Provide professional learning on
assessment and documenting thinking and
learning. (new)

Professional learning provided. Senior Administration

23 Implement and train staff in new TLDSB
library system. (new)

System implemented; Staff trained. Dianna Scates

24 Implement PowerSchool class profiles in
elementary and secondary schools.  (new)

Class profiles implemented. Dianna Scates

25 Train all secondary staff on current
assistive technology. (new)

Training provided. Katherine MacIver
Dianna Scates

26 Embed the principles and practices of
student success to ensure positive
relationships, environments, and
opportunities. (ongoing)

Student voice feedback. Senior Administration

27 Provide professional learning opportunities
to principals in their IPRC process and
procedures. (ongoing)

Training provided. Katherine MacIver

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - STAFF
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success
Responsibility

Resources Results

28 Provide professional learning materials to
support and revise IEP development using
data to inform decision making. (new)

Resources provided; IEPs revised. Katherine MacIver

29 Provide opportunities for targeted job-
embedded skill development for
Educational Assistants. (new)

Professional learning offered to
schools based upon identified needs.

Katherine MacIver

30 Equity and Well-Being Provide training for new staff in Restorative
Practices. (embedded)

New staff trained. Katherine MacIver NTIP Funding

31 Continue training Behaviour Management
Systems and refine tracking systems for
participants. (ongoing)

Training provided to appropriate staff;
tracking system developed.

Katherine MacIver,
Earl Manners
Dianna Scates

32 Offer Mindfulness training to self-identified
school staff.  (ongoing)

Training provided. Katherine MacIver

33 Develop a Healthy and Safe Science
Classroom Policy and Procedure. (new)

Policy and procedure developed and
shared.

Bruce Barrett
Earl Manners,

34 Provide training in Feed All Four and
wellness strategies to mental health leads
in all schools. (ongoing)

Training provided; mental health lead
at each school.

Katherine MacIver

35 Provide Feed All Four and mental health
literacy professional learning to select
schools. (embedded)

All schools introduced to Feed All
Four as a way of being;  professional
mental health literacy sessions
completed.

Katherine MacIver

36 Complete development of policy and
procedure for Violent Threat Risk
Assessment. (ongoing)

Policy and procedure finalized;
training provided to administrators;
TLDSB included in regional
protocols.

Katherine MacIver

37 Implement social responsibility resources
and training according to self-identified
school needs. (new)

Training and resources provided. Katherine MacIver

38 Provide training and resources to support
school self-identified equity needs. (new)

Training and resources provided. Katherine MacIver

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - STAFF
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success
Responsibility

Resources Results

39 Engage in discussion with employee
groups regarding re-establishment of
employee wellness committee and
initiatives. (new)

Wellness committee established;
meetings held.

Larry Hope

40 Develop a formal mentoring program for
newly appointed school administrators.
(new)

Program developed and shared. Larry Hope

41 Embark on case study "Strong Districts
and Their Leadership." (new)

Case study initiated. Larry Hope

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - STAFF
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success Responsibility Resources Results

1
Achieving Excellence
and Equity K-12

Provide opportunities for DSC/PIC to meet
regularly. (embedded)

DSC-PIC meetings promoted and
held.

Catherine Shedden

2

Promote SchoolConnects as a
communication tool between school and
home.  (ongoing)

SchoolConnects utilized and data
collected.

Dianna Scates Catherine
Shedden

Surplus Management
Plan

3

Provide school to home communication
tools and resources to schools. (ongoing)

Resources for information sharing
from school to home provided.

Catherine Shedden

4 Work with community partners to support
equity needs identified by schools.
(ongoing)

Partnerships identified; resources in
place in schools.

Senior Administration

5 Focus on digital citizenship and parent
resource links  through Grow the Good
social media campaign. (ongoing)

Social media messages highlight
good digital citizenship practices and
provide tips and resources to parents
and the community.

Catherine Shedden Surplus Management
Plan

6 Collaborate and build partnerships with the
early years community in CKL and
Haliburton to build professional learning
series. (ongoing)

Courses designed; sessions
complete; feedback gathered.

Andrea Gillespie

7 Offer Take Me Outside to Learn event in
partnership with Kawartha Conservation in
CKL. (new)

Take Me Outside to Learn event
complete.

Andrea Gillespie

8 Seek partners for and planTake Me
Outside to Learn event in Haliburton. (new)

Partnership established; event
complete.

Andrea Gillespie

9 Refine and expand Fleming College "Tech
It Out" camp for TLDSB students.
(ongoing)

Tech It Out Camp refined and
expanded.

Bruce Barrett

PARENT AND COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT - In TLDSB, parents and community partners play an active role in supporting the development and achievement of our students.
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success Responsibility Resources Results

10 Seek out additional skilled trades
partnership opportunities with Georgian
College. (new)

Partnership opportunities identified. Bruce Barrett
Larry Hope

11 Monitor and enhance the role of Mental
Health Nurse in the schools in partnership
with CCAC. (ongoing)

Mental health nurses in schools
addressing service gaps.

Katherine MacIver

12 Work with community partners to expand
Collaborative and Proactive Solutions
(CaPS) into the Muskoka region. (ongoing)

Partnership established in Muskoka
area.

Katherine MacIver

13 Identify promising practices and protocols
to support around collaboration and
sharing of facilities with early years
partners.  (ongoing)

Practices identified; protocols
developed.

Andrea Gillespie

14 Revise and increase accessibility of
TLDSB Parent Handbook for Special
Education. (ongoing)

Handbook revised and accessible. Katherine MacIver

15 Promote Ministry of Education and other
supports in mathematics and literacy for
parents and students. (ongoing)

Parent sessions planned and
implemented.  Feedback received
from participants.

Andrea Gillespie
Catherine Shedden

16 Promote the  Early Years strategy  with
various stakeholders. (ongoing)

Early Years communication plan
developed; strategy shared.

Andrea Gillespie

17 Develop a 5 year plan to prioritize schools
for pupil accommodation review. (new)

Plan developed and approved. Larry Hope
Bob Kaye

18 Monitor community needs to identify and
evaluate potential hub opportunities. (new)

Needs monitored; Opportunities
identified.

Bob Kaye

19 Work collaboratively with community
partners to implement the Special Needs
Strategy (SNS). (new)

Implementation plan developed and
in process.

Katherine MacIver

20 Develop and share parent fact sheets on 5
exceptionalities. (new)

Fact sheets developed and shared. Katherine MacIver

Strategic Action Plan 2015-2016 - PARENT AND COMMUNITY
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Supporting Strategies Actions Indicators of Success Responsibility Resources Results

21 Develop and hold parent and student
workshops on assistive technology. (new)

Workshops developed and held. Katherine MacIver
Dianna Scates
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TRILLIUM LAKELANDS DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT 
 

 
DATE: September 23, 2015 
 
TO: Trustees 
 
SUBJECT: 2014-2015 Program Enhancement Projects  
 
ORIGIN: Larry Hope, Director of Education 
 
REFERENCE: Board Meeting – September 29, 2015 
 

 
PURPOSE: To report to trustees on the 2014-2015 Program Enhancement Projects 

funded by the Program Enhancement Fund. 
 
 
CONTEXT: Trustees allocated $160,000 for Program Enhancement projects in the 

2014-2015 budget. An additional $81.973 was added to this amount 
from unspent funds from the 2013-2014 Program Enhancement 
projects. TLDSB staff members were invited to submit project 
applications in September.  Trustees reviewed applications in October. 
66 applications were approved for full or partial funding totalling 
$241,973. 

 
 
CONTENT: Funded projects were assigned a curriculum consultant to assist and 

monitor progress throughout the school year. Progress reports were 
submitted in March and a final summary report submitted at the end of 
May.  

 
 Attached is a project summary paragraph from each of the summary 

reports. Full summary reports are available for review on request. 
 
  
 
 
 



Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG #
School Project Title Focus Applicant

Amount 

Approved

PEG 1 BMLSS Emotional Regulation 

Program

Well-being C. Roberts/       A. 

Stewart

$3,000.00

PEG 2 FFSS Getting on Board with 

Books

Literacy A. Carruth/        T. 

Jackson

$2,500.00

PEG 3 FFSS Student Leadership Equity and Inclusion K.Neumann/     

R.Dobson

$2,900.00

Based on a collaborative discussion with students, teacher librarians and the English teachers, it was decided to recruit 

specifically essential, applied and college level students. All these English classes running in the fall were brought infor a talk 

to promote the tripi. Interested students travelled to Chapters and selected books for the library. This process included 

student to student and student to teacher collaboration and communication. Everyone met for lunch and discussed the 

potential purchases that we had located that morning. Final decisions were peer vetted and further vetted by the teacher 

librarians to ensure that they were not redundant and that they fit the success criteria that was developed by the students. 

After the trip the books were labeled with "student pick" labels, and prepared for circulation and display. Students 

reconvened to debrief and provide insights for future buying trips.

Students that were selected by the school’s SBRT were invited to participate in a variety of sessions designed to 
target areas of need for the group and provide practical and hands-on strategies for students to implement into 
their daily lives.  An emphasis was placed on activities that would be easily transferable into the lives of students 
from a wide range of socio-economic situations (poverty was an issue for many of our participatnts, and so was 
taken into account).  Each of our participants were considered either red or yellow zone students:  all but 2 had 
been suspended in the last school year, two had been expelled, 4 had previously been in a coaching class.   
We offered the following sessions:   

1.  Rock climbing at the Sportsplex (attached to our school with the option of purchasing a climbing pass for 
those students that found it was a good outlet for them) 

2. Team building and Risk taking at Camp Mini-Yo-We 
3. Learn to Laugh Comedy Workshop 
4. Social Connection time (board games at lunch)\ 
5. Drumfit- led by Dave Lyons 
6. Creative Writing (led by teacher Sean O’toole) 
7. Fitness session at the Sportsplex 
8. Mindfulness, led by teacher Jen Smith 
9. Eating for Healthy Mind with Dr. Howie Owens (ND) 
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 4 FFSS Mental Health Week Well-being R.Este/              

C.Anderson

$1,000.00

This event was held in May. A variety of activities were organized including bowling, trail walking, reading, field sports etc. 

Each student chose an activitiy to participate in. We tried to allow for a variety of activities that would appeal to a wide range 

of students.

In October 2014, 68 FFSS students attended a leadership day at Kinark Outdoor Ed Centre in which they 
participated in activities designed to develop and enhance leadership skills. The focus of the day was to encourage 
students to take responsibility for improving the overall culture of the school by planning and leading events of 
interest to them. All students were expected to set a leadership goal for themself which included being part of a 
planning team for an event. Events ranged from improving school spirit through more spirit days and artwork in 
the halls to holding a coffee house to a dance-a-thon fundraiser to playing music over the PA system between 
classes. After the leadership day at Kinark, students met with a staff mentor to assist in the implementation of 
their idea. It was found that students were able to ‘take the lead’ in designing and carrying-out their ideas leading 
to improved school spirit, inclusion and empowerment.  
 
In conjunction with the leadership day, students who had previously been trained in the 7 Habits for Highly 
Effective Teens were invited to participate in a ½ day refresher course to review the fundamentals of the Covey 
program. The purpose of this session was to work on improving and maintaining positive relationships with others 
and carrying a personal sense of worth and well-being.   
 
The 7 Habits for Highly Effective Teens workshops originally planned to run in Nov have been postponed due to 
time constraints of both staff and students.  
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 5 FFSS TLDSB Best Buddies Equity and Inclusion S. Telford /   

S.Donnery

$2,500.00

PEG 6 Gravenhurst HS Junior Gryphon Band The Arts L.Edwards $1,814.00

PEG 7 Haliburton HSS Delving into Dystopia Literacy Michele Shapiera $1,000.00

 The “Junior Gryphons” band program engaged elementary, secondary students, and members of the 
Gravenhurst musical community in the activities of learning, teaching,  and performing instrumental music. 
 
This program was designed to bring free instrumental music education to Gravenhurst students in grades six, 
seven, and eight. We began Tuesday October 7th, and rehearsed every week at 3:30 until 4:30 PM.  Students came 
to the music room weekly at Gravenhurst High School to learn and play in a concert band.  Members of our local 
“Gravenhurst Bifocals Band,” also came out to help coach and play with the students.  Before the Holiday break, 
the Jr. Gryphons band performed in a concert with the Gravenhurst High School Band.  The Junior band was able 
to play three tunes on their own and one tune with the Senior Band.  On Tuesday, February 10th we resumed 
weekly rehearsals to prepare for a spring concert and feeder school performance tour.  During this tour, students 
had the opportunity to play for their peers and encourage new members for the next season. We performed a 
half hour concert at Gravenhurst Public School and Muskoka Beechgrove Public School.  Later that evening, we 
also performed a concert for parents and community members at Gravenhurst High School. 

Students completed an interschool book project, cross annotating 3 works of Dystopian fiction in answer to a Big 
question as to the appeal of Dystopian fiction for teens. They presented their findings at a  multi –school forum, 
and created materials to be used in individual high schools, and in the public library, which partnered on this 
project .Additionally, students were interviewed on a local radio station as special guests in a segment on teens 
and Dystopian fiction, which added another community link. 

The aim of this Program Enhancement initiative was to promote social inclusion of students with intellectual 
disabilities in TLDSB schools.  This was done in through one of two channels.  ' 
 
Firstly, the project supported the Best Buddies programs at three TLDSB schools -- Fenelon Falls Secondary School 
(in its second year of having a Best Buddies chapter), IE Weldon Secondary School and Bobcaygeon Public School 
(both in their first year with Best Buddies).  Best Buddies is an intentional friendship program that fosters 
friendships between students with and without intellectual disabilities. 
 
Program Enhancement funding was used to purchase t-shirts for all Best Buddies members at these schools to 
promote a sense of belonging.  Additional funds were used to cover the transportations expenses for three Best 
Buddies Inter-School Social events.   
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 8 Haliburton HSS Robotics Team Technology D. Fockler/       D. 

Gimon

$4,000.00

PEG 9 Haliburton HSS Lawyer turned Author Literacy Jessica Lloyd $1,000.00

PEG 10 Haliburton HSS Communiquer-FUN Literacy R. Borgdorff $1,500.00

PEG 11 Haliburton HSS Conceptual Collaborative 

Student Art Exhibit

The Arts Karen Gervais $850.00

PEG 12 Haliburton HSS S.P.A.R.K.L.E. Well-being S. Ingram/        

B.Griffith

$2,000.00

Three hundred dollars was put towards true crime novels for the library. A guest speaker, Robert Rotenberg, was to come 

speak with our Law classes on Friday, May 15th. (Cost $500 +HST). Unfortunately Robert had to cancel and we were unable to 

rebook his visit before the end of the school year. 

     The purpose of this project was to help students improve the quality of their French-language learning and 
French-culture learning through the use of engaging, contemporary bilingual team-building activities and through 
collaborative, culturally-diverse student voice activities.   
  
      Thus, the 2nd annual Franco-Anglo-FUN Day, “Communiquer-FUN”, was planned and implemented on Monday, 
May 4, 2105.  On that day, a group of 45 students, grades 9-12, from both applied and academic levels, from both 
Core and Extended French programs, participated in a full day of bilingual, French culture activities at Camp 
Medeba.  Medeba provided two French-speaking staff members who lead activities in French.  In groups of 10, 
students put their French skills to the test in low-ropes team-building activities and rock climbing where they 
were forced to use their French language skills to communicate with others, solve problems and take risks.  Then, 
in a coffee house setting, French students presented works they created throughout the past year, in French, as a 
celebration of their learning and creating experiences.   The presentations were done predominantly in French 
but with some components spoken in English as well.   Presentations included student poems, monologues, films 
and art work.  Furthermore on that day, the group of students participated in a French themed lunch, followed by 
a rotation through some French themed board games and crafts, including the creation of unique French t-shirts.  
We consolidated the event by asking students to fill out a survey where they could give feedback on the day’s 
event and on interest in similar future events. 

Students worked through a creative process to find a topic of inquiry for a thematic art exhibition.  This year, 
students chose the theme of masks, and investigating through visual works the various things that function as 
physical, emotional and psychological masks in their contemporary world.  Students explored topics such as 
mental health, self-harm, fashion as mask and gender roles among others.  Students exhibited their works at the 
Rails End Gallery, providing an authentic learning opportunity for them to act as a gallery curator in hanging the 
show.  Each student gave an artist talk discussing their work at the opening celebration.   

Students Designed, built, and tested a remotely controlled robot based on strict physical guidelines and 
a set of rules for a specific game received from FIRST Robotics Competition headquarters. 
In late March of 2015 they competed at Nipissing University in North Bay against 31 other teams from 
across the province. Throughout the 3 day competition the kids were exposed to some intense 
pressure to strategize, make improvements, repair, and compete in the 2 ½ minute matches. Between 
matches some students went around to the other teams and asked questions about their robots 
(scouting). Before, during, and after the season the kids wrote fundraising letters, “Thank You” letters, 
and put on demonstrations for past and potential sponsors. 
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 13 Haliburton HSS Be Our Ally Equity and Inclusion C.Andress $500.00

PEG 14 Huntsville HS Skills Ontario 

Manufacturing and Robotics

Technology Jim Milne $1,500.00

PEG 15 Huntsville PS Robotics Technology I. McTavish $2,000.00

$1500 was awarded, and used with a split of Skills Ontario for Machining and Welding as supporting Robotics at HHS. At Skills 

Ontario we took two students who placed in the top 20. Matt Primer at 15th and Tyler Young at 19th. Jake Powell finished 

11th in Precision Machining. Robotics at HHS helped to group at risk students to become part of a team. The growth in life 

skills that happened in all areas that were supported ws extremely positive and as an educator very proud to see. The funding 

from PE was a contributing factor in helping those achievements and experiences take place.

11 girls have benefited from this program.  
Over the course of the semester, these girls were given the opportunity to learn new nail art techniques, as well 
as, create beautifully manicured nails with comfort and accuracy. he   
The girls were able to form new friendships that have helped to foster self-esteem, self-confidence and self-
empowerment. All girls involved in the program so far have shown progress in their ability to create nail art and 
care for their nails, as well as, others.   

 

We brought Sheatre’s production of “Be Our Ally” to Haliburton Highlands Secondary School on May 7, 2015. 
More than 200 students watched, and participated in, this interactive 75-minute play that explores the struggle of 
LGBTQ youth and the impact of bullying and homophobia.  A group of interested students, including GSA 
members, remained after the show in order to discuss with the cast, director, and a local community support 
group, how they can make changes in their school and community. Members of the GSA were also given the 
opportunity to view the accompanying Photographic Exhibition at The Rail’s End Gallery, along with an art class in 
the school. Many of the members of the GSA also participated in workshops with Sheatre on May 8th, 2015, at 
TLDSB’s “A Great Day to Be Out” conference. 

Student participation in robotics is up from last year, one member found out his acceptance to the University of 
Ottawa was based on his participation on our robotics team.  Former team member have been hired by one of our 
sponsors and are now employed full time.  Two students applied for First Robotics Scholarships. Grade 9 team 
members have picked courses for next year focused on technology and computer programming.  We took four 
female students to North Bay and had 8 female students regularly participating. 
 
In October we held Techno Girls – 50 students from 20 elementary schools came and competed. 
March 6 – we held the Programming Challenge 4 Girls event – teams from FFSS, BMLSS and HHS competed. 
Both HHSS and HHS will be competed at the North Bay Regional Robotics competition March 26-28.   
Elementary school visits to Riverside (competed), Pine Glen and JD Hodgson took place . 
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 16 Huntsville HS Life Skills Winterfest Well-being D. Scott/            

J.Cowan

$3,000.00

PEG 17 Huntsville HS GSA Conference Equity and Inclusion C.Mclean-Wilson $12,000.00

PEG 18 Huntsville HS 1 in 5 Wellness Symposium Well-being Jennifer 

Rosewarne

$10,000.00

The event occurred on Jan 15th 2015. It is another great success! Students participated in sit ski, 
snowshoe and ice sledge races at Arrowhead Park. The combination of John’s grade 12 leadership class 
and the life skills classes from 4 high schools in the board provided a solid basis to collect evidence for 
our inquiry. Currently, discussions about what we discovered as well as future considerations for the 
event are ongoing.  

On May 8th, Students from all TLDSB High Schools and 3 TLDSB elementary schools gathered at Bark Lake to 
celebrate sexual and gender diversity.  Students engaged in outdoor activities -high ropes, archery, fire building, 
nature hike, low ropes- LGBTQ culture activities -LGBTQ Music Retrospective,  Sheatre “Be Our Ally” drama 
workshop, Dance Diversity dance class- and a sexual health workshop.   All students wore their T-shirts for the 
day, participated in free time by the campfire, and were pleased to receive books from the Glad Day Bookstore.   

The 1 in 5 Mental Health Symposium occured on May 1st 2015. All Grade 10 students from HHS, BMLSS, and GHS 

were invited to attend.Students heard keynote speaker, Bob Heeney, and then participated  in a series of self-

selected workshops. 
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 19 LCVI School Reach Curriculum Darryl Bortolot $2,250.00

PEG 20 LCVI LCVI Can Dance The Arts Lindsay Curran $1,000.00

PEG 21 Alexandra PS Annie the Builder Technology Kaysa Stone $650.00

PEG 22 Bracebridge PS BPS Arts Week The Arts S. Hanson/       M. 

Mackinnon

$850.00

I successfully feel I have made an impact in increasing the knowledge and awareness of the art of dance at Lindsay 
Collegiate. I was able to bring more awareness to the dance courses LCVI offers and opened students’ eyes to 
different styles of dance that they were unfamiliar with. In addition, I have become a stronger teacher having 
learned new styles and choreography from professional instructors. I have gained a lot of new ideas that I plan to 
take forward into the fall.  

To view this trailer click here:  https://drive.google.com/a/tldsb.net/file/d/0B7pWO43RldY-
cl9tYk1YSEwteEk/view?usp=sharing 

An all-girls building club was developed at Alexandra Public School to provide them with the opportunity to 
use their hands and provide value to the school and themselves.  This club would teach and develop their 
interest in building, build self-esteem, forge friendships and break down stereotypical barriers. 

 Students worked with adult mentors on a variety of small individualized projects (e.g., bird house, 
bird feeder, shadow box, shelf, stool) 

 Students completed a group culminating task, Muskoka chairs, which were donated to the school for 
use in the community garden 

 Students completed a pre and post attitude survey 
 Students’ thoughts and feelings about the project were recorded in an iMovie trailer 

During Arts Week, three community members/artists came in to teach the students a variety of artistic media 
forms (photography, visual arts, drama). Students are taking pictures which will contribute to a presentation based 
on human sustainability, they are creating a visual art piece to demonstrate sustainability using found objects with 
a message based on their inspiration, and they performed dramatic scenarios. We continued  with the activities 
over the next few weeks and had a culminating celebration in June. 

The grant has enabled TLDSB schools to participate in the Schoolreach program.  It also went some way to 
defer some transportation costs, as well as a small amount of the necessary fees for the winning school to 
participate at provincial level. 
Tournament #1 – February 6 (hosted by LCVI) 
Tournament #2 – Febraury 27 (I.E.Weldon) 
Seeding Tournament – March 6 (Thomas A Stewart, KPRDSB) 
Regional Final Tournament – March 27 (Fenelon Falls) 
Provincial finals are scheduled for early-mid May in Toronto 
 

7



Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 23 Cardiff/Wilberforc

e PS

Artists in the Schools The Arts Elaine Fournier $5,000.00

PEG 24 Central Senior Film Festival The Arts Jamie Stone $2,000.00

PEG 25 Dr. George Hall Kindergarten Outdoor ED Outdoor Education S. Arscott/        

K.McGregor

$2,500.00

PEG 26 Dunsford DES Engaging the Heart and 

Mind

The Arts L. Pogue/          

Sherri Graham

$1,000.00

PEG 27 Dunsford DES L.I.F.T. Low Impact Fitness 

Testing

Well-being Brian 

Buckingham

$1,500.00

PEG 28 FTS/BPS/RPS Trillium Elementary Film 

Festival

The Arts Alan Howard/   

Liana James

$2,000.00

Central Seniors Film Festival took place in May. It was a great success once again with over 300 spectators. Fifteen videos 

were presented in all. 

 In late fall, we worked with the Fleming College ECE’s to begin the rejuvenation of our outdoor space.  We have added 

natural play areas that include: a canoe for dramatic play, meeting circle, benches on our sport ‘field’, a music wall and 3 

garden beds ready for planting!  We have reviewed and revised our budget according to the amount granted.  We are 

planning our ordering after March Break, giving 4-8 week delivery will have our new materials here for when the snow melts!  

As soon as spring arrives we will continue the outdoor work!

“Artists in the Schools” – Arts Education Program engages professional artists from the region to work with the 
teachers in small rural schools. This program promotes learning across the curriculum. With the support of the 
program enhancement fund and funds raised in the community the Artists in the Schools program ran 40 sessions  
from January to June 2015. This included 22 classes in Wilberforce and Cardiff and  18 classes in Archie Stouffer, JD 
Hodgson and Stuart Baker. 

Dunsford had a successful Art Night on Tuesday, May 12th, 2015!  The Art Night consisted of an Art Gallery viewing 
and a Talent Show.  All students had a piece of art work displayed in the foyer (which was renamed the Art Gallery 
for the evening).  Each student beamed with pride as they showed family members their art work.   
 
Parents and community members spoke highly of the event all evening and the days following.  A true feeling of 
accomplishment and artistic ability was felt by all students.  This was evident in their faces, comments and the 
number of students that came to the event at night with their family.  

Progress has been steady. The class exposure to fitness oriented gym classes with the new equipment 
has gone a long way in improving student cardiovascular and overall health. It has also significantly 
contributed in breaking the mindset that you need to be good at sports to be engaged in phys-ed.  
Students are beginning to connect their overall health with more than just traditional sport oriented 
fitness. The majority are starting to emphasize the importance of being able to keep and stay active, 
opposed to being good at sport. 
 
 
 
 

TEFF was hosted by Fenelon Township P.S. on June 9th. Two grade 5/6 classes from Macauley P.S. submitted films 
and attended the festival. In total, approximately 50 student created videos were submitted covering a broad 
range of topics including mindfulness, how to solve math problems, creative storytelling, recounts, science, and 
personal safety. Movies were produced throughout the year though most were from the second half of the year. 
All projects were posted to YouTube and can viewed at https://www.youtube.com/user/FenelonTownship 8



Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 29 Grandview PS Outdoor Classroom Environmental Education C.Smyth/           A. 

Landry

$2,500.00

PEG 30 Huntsville PS Le combat des livres Literacy L. Simpson/     

M.Beaton

$3,000.00

PEG 31 Huntsville PS Outdoor Learning 

Environment

Outdoor Education K.McNaugthon/H

. Lipskie

$2,500.00

PEG 32 Huntsville PS La Course Incroyable Literacy L. Simpson/     

M.Beaton

$1,284.00

PEG 33 Huntsville PS Art Supplies and Algonquin 

Park Trip for two classes

The Arts K. Knappett $800.00

Report pending.

The French version of Battle of the Books took place in May at both Riverside PS and Huntsville PS. The teams thoroughly 

enjoyed the experience.

With the introduction of this program in my classroom I have noticed and immediate increase in student engagement. Since 

the ratio of laptops to students has increased during the program it is evident that the students are more inclined to engage 

in the task. During the race students constantly blog about their journeys from country to country. The use VoiceThreaad and 

Desire to Learn to blog to help keep a journal of their trip. These programs create a great opportunity for students to be 

creative and produce different pieces of work. I have also enjoyed the parent involvement throughout this program. Each 

week our class has the pleasure of having different parents come in to help out by pretending to be different people from 

around the world. The students enjoy seeing their parents involved in their learning. 

TEFF was hosted by Fenelon Township P.S. on June 9th. Two grade 5/6 classes from Macauley P.S. submitted films 
and attended the festival. In total, approximately 50 student created videos were submitted covering a broad 
range of topics including mindfulness, how to solve math problems, creative storytelling, recounts, science, and 
personal safety. Movies were produced throughout the year though most were from the second half of the year. 
All projects were posted to YouTube and can viewed at https://www.youtube.com/user/FenelonTownship 

Since we did not receive the amount of money needed to carry out our original plan we made modifications to 
our plan. We decided to wait until the late Spring in order to build because installation would be easier than in 
the winter and it gave us time to gather the needed building supplies, personnel and documentation. We did 
build  community partnerships to build the outdoor area that will hopefully continue. Students have had an active 
part in the planning and implementation of this project and are very excited about the project 
Outdoor space will be enjoyed by the kindergartens, the rest of the school and community. 
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 34 JD Hodgson PS Winter Special Olympics 

PALS

Well-being M. Gervais/   

J.Paul

$1,000.00

PEG 35 JD Hodgson PS Maple Syrup Sweetens Life 

Skills

Outdoor Education M. Gervais/       J. 

Paul

$1,000.00

PEG 36 Jack Callaghan PS Village of Storytellers Literacy L. Ogilvie/       

M.Shorts

$8,500.00

PEG 37 Jack CallaghanPS TLDSB Skippping 

Competition

Well-being L. Vankooten/        

K. Rowbotham

$5,000.00

PEG 38 Jack Callaghan PS Primaries Love Reading Literacy Courtney Bailey $500.00

PEG 39 Jack Callaghan PS Multicultural Fair Equity and Inclusion Andrea McCAbe $500.00

PEG 40 Lady Mackenzie PS Healthy Hearts, Healthy 

Minds

Well-being B. Thompson/       

E.Quinn

$1,000.00

The Multicultural Fair actually happened at Lady Mackenzie this year due to a staff transfer rather than at Jack Callaghan as 

initially requested by the applicant.

Approximately 25 students from HHSS and JDH tapped trees and collected sap. We then boiled it down into 8 litres of syrup. 

We hosted a school wide (JDH) pancake breakfast in partnership with the school breakfast program. It was a tremendous 

success and the students learned a great deal.

On May 14, 2015 IE Weldon SS hosted the annual TLDSB skipping competion. Students from elementary and secondary 

schools across the board competed in different categories to judge their skipping abilities.

The students learned about the importance of assessing environmental, social and poltical factors when investigating an 

issue. Students were able to paint on an actual canvas board as the Group of 7 would have 'en plein air'. The trip was a huge 

success. The wildlife interaction (gray jays) made a huge impact on teaching the value of protecting the environment.

The JCPS Primary’s Love Reading group is a way for young readers to gather together in a positive and welcoming 
environment to read, discuss and interact with fellow book lovers. Students in Grades 1-4 took part in the reading 
group this year, which allowed some of our older members to promote and share their love of reading with younger 
peers. 

The event was completed. It was amazing.  78 staff and students had a fantastic day.  It achieved the 
goal of being active in the winter and allowing access to a special population of our students.  Feedback 
was fantastic from students, student volunteers/leaders and all staff involved.  It was a picture perfect 
day in Glebe Park once again. 

This project, in its second year, brought storytellers into four schools. Two schools – King Albert and Jack Callaghan – 
were in their second year of the program, and participated to a greater extent in the PEG. Both schools ended the 
year with storytelling festivals. Jack Callaghan produced their second anthology of life stories that included life 
stories from almost every student and staff member.  JD Hodgson lead Barb Davies worked at introducing 
storytelling and encouraging it at her school, and developing a culture where the stories of others are appreciated 
and listened to. Leslie Frost PS used the opportunity to introduce their French and English streams to storytelling. 
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 41 Lady Mackenzie PS The Connections Project Outdoor Education C. Guerriero $2,500.00

PEG 42 Leslie Frost PS Grade 6 Starlab Science Charlene 

Chapman

$1,100.00

PEG 43 Macaulay/BMLSS/

GHS

TLDSB Canoe Leadership Outdoor Education Brian Andreasen $8,000.00

On December 12 the ROM STARLAB came to Leslie Frost PS. There were 4 one hour sessions that included Grade 5, 6, and 7 

students from King Albert PS, Queen Victoria PS, Parkview and Leslie Frost PS

We have grown and adapted our vision throughout this project to reflect our new learning around inquiry and the 
outdoors. Through our PLC’s, network meetings and adobe connects, we continued to refine our thinking about how 
our students can benefit from inquiring both inside and outside or our school walls.  
When it was announced that there would be a Board wide purchase of outdoor equipment it changed our path 
slightly. First, we held off on purchasing items to see what was going to be offered through the Board list in order to 
maximize our PEG money. Since some items on the list were part of our initial project plan, we decided to invest in a 
secure storage solution. We had built-in shelves installed in a storage room attached to our building that we 
repurposed. We purchased bins and containers to hold the materials we were gathering for our students to access. 
Collections of logs and cut branches for building blocks were then donated and added to the materials for 
provocations which our Kindergarten students used to extend their learning about tapping maple trees, building 
structures, using tools, etc.  
Our Junior students took topographical maps of our yard and used their knowledge of perimeter and area to find the 
amount of space we had to work with when deciding where the next elements would go.  
Our Intermediate students decided to take on some of the ideas as their legacy project. They surveyed other classes 
on their ideas for a water wall and a sound wall. Primary students submitted their thoughts, ideas and dreams for the 
elements in written/drawn pieces for consideration by the design teams. In groups, the Intermediate students 
collaborated and designed concept drawings. They chose the idea they thought they could create that fit the needs 
of the students at our school. They built a ‘water cube’ for students to explore water play and a sound wall for 
students to inquire about tone, music and found sounds. These portable items are easily stored in our storage room 
and brought out each day for exploration.  
We have also purchased a 10’ long trough for students to explore a variety of sensory materials such as water, sand, 
mud, moss, shells, etc. This element is also portable and can be moved around to be included in different aspects of 
play (eg. The water cube, the mud kitchen, the sand box, etc.). It can be put into our storage area for the summer 
months. 
 
 

We have successfully incorporated daily fitness into the intermediate grades.  Intense cardio fitness through 
circuit training takes place from 9:10 - 9:50 am every other day while games based play occurs the rest of the 
time. Students are finding a significant increase in their cardio levels, physical endurance and self-
esteem.  Attitude towards fitness has greatly increased with many students requesting cardio to occur more 
often.  Teachers have noticed that students are more focused during class following intense cardio with fewer 
behaviour problems. We are beginning to get students involved in using stability balls during fitness.  We expect 
this to begin near the end of April. 
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PEG 44 Mariposa ES McMichael for Schools The Arts L.Moore/           L. 

Gregory

$600.00

PEG 45 Muskoka 

Beechgrove PS

Real World Living Literacy A. Piche/               

K. Cook

$500.00

PEG 46 Muskoka Falls PS Outdoor Classroom at MFPS Outdoor Education P. Little/             R 

Nawrocki

$2,500.00

PEG 47 Queen Victoria PS Opportunity Knocks Well-being P. Dickson/        J. 

Gignac

$5,000.00

The TLDSB Canoe Program is a canoe leadership program that involves both the secondary and elementary panels of 

education. It is our goal to certify secondary students who are at least 16 years of age with first aid and paddling skills to 

complete the Camp Canoe Instructors course offered by ORCKA. All CCI instructors need to have completed ORKA Basic 

Canoeing Skills levels 3 and 4. These students are then able to assist elementary teachers with their canoe programs that they 

run at various schools. The targeted age group in elementary are students in grade 7, who have most likely had some 

experience with canoeing at Yearly Outdoor Education Centre. Paired with a teacher with ORCKA's Basic Instructor's 

certification the CCI students can help to certify the elementary students with Basic Canoeing Level 1 and 2. They can assist 

with pool programs or ORCKA's Canoe Safety program. One of the strengths of the program is allowing students to 

experience success in other ways by experiencing leadership and skills development

With the grant we purchased mulch for around a tree, and had the tree pruned.  We were also able to get two granite 

benches and then Parent Council and the school each bought a bench giving us four benches in total for around the tree. The 

school community has benefitted a great deal from this classroom. 

The gallery instructor came into our school on March 4th.  He spent 2 hours with a grade 4/5 class and 2 
hours with a grade 6/7 class.  All materials were included.  Parents came in to support our learning.  
March 10 and March 12 the grade 4/5 class shared their learning with all of the Primary classes and one 
grade 4 class.  This was done in the form of a 20 minute lesson.  Students told the classes about Native 
People’s from the Northwest Coast and our experience.  Then the grade 4/5 students worked one-on-
one with each of the younger students to help them create their own Native style art. 
The art links in with the Native curriculum that is being taught across the grades.  As well, the 
intermediate students’ Me to We group are launching their Stand Together campaign to raise awareness 
of Native People’s culture.  The completed art will be displayed in our school lobby. 
 

We began late due to the death of one of our students. We included 3D printing in our plans once we 
realized we could actually do it. Re-starting in November, we sourced 3D printing supplies/locations and set 
up a few things: 1) Contact with the school board to find out where 3D printers were located 2) contact with 
BML, Mark Flynn and Mark McGrath to see how receptive they were to having us there for 3D printing, 3) 
Had Sketch Up installed on our laptops/ used TinkerCAD on line in order to learn how to use 3D printing 
software, 4) went to BML in early January to have a tutorial, see the printer, and have our own designs 
printed by Mr. Flynn.  It was awesome.   
Next, we have been working on our Poetry book.  We have learned about poetry and students have written 
their own poetry.  They have also created their own illustrations.  Currently, we have narrowed down our 
resources to 3 printers: Blurb, Sublime Graphix, and bookprinter.ca.  We are comparing prices and will be 
uploading our book. Our last project will be to create fabric from our artwork.   
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PEG 48 Riverside PS Outdoor Education Well-being J. Padfield $2,500.00

PEG 49 Riverside 

PS/Queen Victoria 

PS

Adventures in Kindergarten 

Year 2 Math Edition

Math H. Martin/           

B. Kelley

$7,200.00

Our students have had the opportunity to take part in 9 different elective sessions.  Some have been 
compulsory activities such as indoor curling or Zumba and some have been self-selected from a choice of 8 
activities.  We created the elective sessions this way to encourage students to try new activities.  In the 
past, staff have noticed that our students tend to prefer to always stick to what they know.  By not allowing 
the students to always self-select they had to stretch their comfort zones and try new activities.  It was not 
always easy for the students as some of our students were very reluctant to attempt the activity at first.  By 
the second time they were able and willing to take part in the same activity and thoroughly enjoyed 
themselves. 
79% of our students in JK  - 6 surveyed have taken part in one brand new activity for them  
70% of our students have taken part in two brand new activities 
57% of our students surveyed have taken part in three or more brand new activities 
100% of the students said they would try an activity they did again 
88% of the students said they would try a new activity that they had never done before.  This is amazing as 
our school improvement focus this year has been on growth mind sets.  
56% of the students said they chose a different elective this time than last year. 
A surprise outcome for our project has been after introducing Zumba to our school, our staff contacted the 
instructor and have been having regular Zumba sessions for themselves after work and our students 
enjoyed it enough to talk about it at home and the parent council have approached the Zumba instructor 
and are offering a free Zumba evening at school for families. 
Staff are reporting, especially most recently, in our outdoor education sessions, students they thought 
would struggle and be very reluctant to try the activities were happy to try and enjoyed the activity, even if 
they were not excelling in it.  Comments from students have been “Wow, I didn’t think I could do that”, 
“This has been the best day ever”, one student who is very reluctant to speak to adults told her teacher and 
the outdoor Education supervisor (a stranger) “this is the best, I love it” and was very excited.Our last three 
elective sessions were all in school sessions.  We encouraged students to try an activity they have never 
done before.  83% of the students did indeed try a new activity. 

Riverside Public School is fortunate to enjoy 60 acres of land across Brunel Road.  We have extensive cross country 
running and ski trails.  All grades and classes utilize the property for various curriculum links such as the social 
studies, sciences and arts.   
The Program Enhancement funds allowed us to extend our existing programs with trail extension and maintenance.  
We would like to support and enhance our current programs such as our maple syrup project and outdoor education 
programs and classes.   
We would like to initiate some dynamic outdoor programs beginning with a mountain bike club with future 
aspirations of adventure racing.   
Our main goal is getting kids into our outdoor active learning environment.   
We were gifted $2500 from the program enhancement.  
We used the funds for various projects throughout the year.  

 Enhance our existing cross country ski program 

 Create a mountain bike program 

 Enhance our outdoor education programming.  
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 50 Rolling Hills PS Bullseye Elective Outdoor Education Kristin Nelles $1,250.00

PEG 51 Scott Young PS Good for the Body, Good 

for the Brain- Part 3

Well-being A. Quesnel/     K. 

Hainer

$2,500.00

PEG 52 Stuart Baker ES The Enchanting Stuart 

Baker Forest Classroom

Environmental Literacy A. Brown/       M. 

Longo

$2,500.00

PEG 53 Watt PS Forest/Nature Kindergarten Environmental Literacy Kim Small $900.00

PEG 54 Watt/Macaulay/M

onck

The TLDSB Dragons Den Innovation M. Janke/        B. 

Andreasen

$1,750.00

The archery program was well received at Rolling Hills. All teachers were trained in order to be able to use the program for 

their classes. In the good weather we used the outdoors and in the colder weather we used the gym with nets for this 

program. The program was also implemented through our elective program. Staff and students are thoroughly engaged with 

this program. It has been a tremendous success.

The Program Enhancement funds were used to build a shed that housed all of the outside play equipment such as tricycles 

and other outdoor equipment. Additional funding was granted through the Early Years to enhance the Enchanting Stuart 

Baker Forest Classroom. All are thrilled with the results and the children are benefitting from it a great deal.

DADS  and  ADVENTURES IN KINDERGARTEN 

Partnering with parents to enhance the parent/child relationship, supporting the relationship in 

class, celebrating the learning and adventure log entries with each other, child choice and 

variety of entry points. 

DADS:  Parkview  Year 1 and Year 2 Adventure Bags included in program 

Number of school involved: 1 

Adventures in Kindergarten: 
Number of Schools involved:  19 

Number of classes:   31 

Number of Students enrolled:   570    

Number of Adventure Math Bags signed out:  4 537 

Some of the participants this year did not participate last year and there has been interest 

expressed in obtaining the Literacy Edition for use in their classroom next year.  

It was suggested by a member of the team that we prepare an Outdoor Edition for next year.   

During the past two years, this project clearly demonstrated that daily exercise engages all students in learning, improves student 
achievement in literacy, math, and physical/health education, enhances student self-confidence, and supports overall student 
well-being.  Students, parents, members of school council including our school trustee were enthusiastic about this program.  This 
year the program expanded to include all classrooms.  Daily fitness was incorporated into Scott Young’s School Improvement Plan.  
The gymnasium schedule was changed to provide daily access for all classrooms.  A formal mentoring programme was 
implemented in which André worked with four junior teachers and their students.   

A  Forest/Nature program for Watt Kindergarten students. We established a site in the woods that we used all year 
long. This allowed children to develop a deep connection with a natural place over time and provided opportunities 
for them to build confidence in gross movement and fine motor skills, increase ecological literacy and develop their 
own sense of reasonable risk and self-regulation.  We became keen observers and celebrated our discoveries creating 
a sense of awe with nature 
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 55 Woodville ES Power of Being a Girl/White 

Ribbon Campaign

Equity J. Plumpton $1,775.00

PEG 56 BPS/Monck/VKGre

er

Battle of the Books-

Elementary

Literacy S. Milner/       ME 

Boyd

$15,000.00

PEG 57 Haliburton HSS 10th Annual PALS Track and 

Field Meet

Well-being B. Griffith $2,500.00

PEG 58 IEWSS 8th Annual Student Film 

Festival

The Arts J. Lacombe/     

P.Marshall

$4,000.00

PEG 59 Jack Callaghan PS Boys Writers Conference Literacy L. Ogilvie $11,000.00

On March 6th over 100 students from 3 schools came to MEC . Our project follwed the "Dragons Den" format. Each group 

was resonsible for developing a new product or business idea that was to be accompanied by a business plan. Each group was 

then required to pitch their ideas with their business plan to the 'Dragons". Groups were required to answer questions about 

their plan/model.                              We were extremely impressed with the exceptionally high level of student engagement in 

this project. It was not uncommon for students from different schools to meet in the evening or on a weekend to work on 

their projects.

This program enhancement project did not get completed.

Battle of the Books is a motivational reading program that inspires students to read and enjoy quality literature 
including aboriginal selections.  The program has inspired readers for the past 10 years ! Students read from a 
teacher-selected book list, and then compete in teams of four members to correctly answer questions based on the 
books in a quiz show format. During February and March, students prepare and compete at individual schools 
across the TLDSB and then in March, winners of the school level competitions (both at the Junior and Intermediate 
levels) converge at local schools for the “regional finals battles”. The winners from each area will competed on April 
8th, 2015 for the TLDSB Battle of the Books Championship. In total, 36 schools and 1016 students (of those 20 
schools which reported) competed during the 2014-2015 battles in the junior and intermediate divisions.  

Another successful track meet with over 120 athletes from 7 TLDSB schools attending. N but smiles for all on this 
great day! After ten years of hosting this event, IEW will be the new host for 2015/16 

The 8
th
 Annual TLDSB Student Film Festival: Short Films with a Message: is an event where media classes from 

around the Board are invited to show student made films.  
 

This will be the eighth year that we have organized the event. We had films from LCVI, I.E. Weldon, BMLSS, 
Huntsville High School and Haliburton H.S. We also had a number of elementary schools in attendance; Central 
Senior, Langton, and Jack Callaghan.  

Two conferences were held for elementary school boys in grades four to eight. The conference in the south was 
held at Jack Callaghan PS.  127 boys from 13 schools participated. The conference in the north was held this year 
at Gravenhurst PS, and attended by 124 boys from 13 schools. Many teachers attended with their students, and 
appreciated what they saw as professional development. 
The keynote speaker was Cary Fagan, a Toronto author of more than twenty children’s and adult books, and the 
winner of the 2014 Vicky Metcalf Award for children’s literature, the most prestigious children’s book prize in 
Canada. The illustrator was Milan Pavlovic, an award winning artist/illustrator who teaches at OCAD and Seneca 
College. The storyteller was musician Mike Ford from Toronto, whose stories of Canadian history set to music 
have garnered him the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Medal. All three presenters were very well received by the boys. 
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PEG 60 GPS/Spruce Glen Elementary Robotics Technology D. Schofield/       

D. Jordan

$10,000.00

PEG 61 Riverside/ Spruce 

Glen/ HPS/ Watt

Northern Lights Leadership 

Program

Leadership J. Padfield/     S. 

Kruger

$15,000.00

PEG 62 Macaulay/HPS/Wa

tt PS

The Amazing Race-Muskoka 

and Haliburton

Technology R. Allison/        P. 

Yungblut

$5,500.00

PEG 63 Leslie Frost PS The Amazing Race Technology Charlene 

Chapman

see figure above

PEG 64 Huntsville HS/FFSS 2015 Secondary Eco 

Summit

Environmental Education H. Groome/           

S. Donnery

$7,000.00

The Amazing Race Muskoka and Haliburton took place again this year. The program was offered to 26 schools from across the 

board in both English and French. There were 17 schools that participated at the school level and 10 schools that were 

represented at the board level (for the north, in English). Students from a wide variety of schools were provided with a great 

networking opportunity and to share a common interest.

The Robofair was held on March 9. Training was held for any teacher that wanted to be trained. Exit surveys were completed 

by teachers and students. 

The Amazing Race Muskoka and Haliburton took place again this year. The program was offered to 26 schools from across the 

board in both English and French. There were 17 schools that participated at the school level and 10 schools that were 

represented at the board level (for the north, in English). Students from a wide variety of schools were provided with a great 

networking opportunity and to share a common interest.

Combining Leadership and Experiential education, we provided a leadership opportunity for one male and one 
female grade seven student from each school in the Trillium Lakelands District School Board.  We also included in 
the training, two high school students from each of the Secondary Schools to act as interns for the initiative.  For 
the eight TLDSB staff facilitators participation in the program served as professional development and an 
opportunity to share their knowledge and experience with the grade tens and each other. 
Specific Outcomes:  
Phase One: Our vision was to provide promising young leaders from all schools in our board an opportunity to 
focus on their personal thoughts regarding Leadership through experiential education and pre-assignments. The 
educational experiences incorporated problem solving, communication and leadership initiatives. This took place 
beginning in March, leading up to our conference April 21-24, 2015.  
Phase Two: On April 21, the Secondary school students met for four days at Kinark Outdoor Centre, while the 
grade 7’s joined them for 3 of those days. Both groups participated in activities promoting Character Education, 
Physical and Experiential Education and building a community of Leadership.  Additionally, this year we took 
advantage of a twitter account to allow student to share their leadership experiences during and after camp time.  
Phase Three: In September 2015, when these leaders begin a new school year they will each be in a position to 
become more involved with their schools parliament or leadership initiatives, as they will be in grades 8 and 11 
respectively.  Following that year, they will subsequently already have a contact in their high school, and they will 
be able to reconnect with the Secondary School interns who will be in their graduating year. 
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Program Enhancement Fund 2011-2012

PEG 65 Langton PS Elementary Earth Summit Environmental Education Leah Mathers $3,000.00

PEG 66 BOARD Trillium Lakelands Art Camp The Arts Dave Golden $30,000.00

The Second Annual TLDSB Secondary Eco Summit took place from February 27 to March 1, 2014 at Camp Tawingo in 

Huntsville. This Program Enhancement Fund event brought together 27 secondary students with 5 schools represented; 

Huntsville High School, Fenelon Falls Secondary School, Gravenhurst High School, Lindsey Collegiate Vocational Institute, and 

IEWeldon Secondary School.

The spirit and intent of the event was to unite students who are passionate about the environment by creating a wilderness 

based opportunity to inspire the participants towards further growth and development as environmental leaders. The 

Summit was structured around the acquisition of a certification in "Wilderness Survival and Animal Tracking" facilitated by the 

PINE Project.

TLAC took place in May 2015.

The Summit was a huge success. We had all types of weather thrown at us on April 22, but students and teachers 
all kept smiling and thoroughly enjoyed the day! We ran 10 different workshops including Tackle Share (fishing), 
invertebrate sampling, invasive species identification, climate change, tree identification, a beaver dam hike, iron 
chef (learning to shop and eat local foods), low ropes, bird watching, and shelter and campfire building. We heard 
presentations from the Woodlands Wildlife Sanctuary, the David Suzuki Foundation’s Blue Dot Movement, and 
from TLDSB Eco Awards. Students received a white pine sapling to plant back at their schools or homes.  
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TRILLIUM LAKELANDS DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT 
 

 
DATE:   September 22, 2015 
 
TO:   Trustees 
 
SUBJECT: Climate Survey Results 2015 
 
ORIGIN: Katherine MacIver, Superintendent of Specialized Services & Safe 

and Accepting Schools 
 
REFERENCE: Board Meeting - September 29, 2015 
  

 
PURPOSE: To present the results of the TLDSB Climate Survey that was open 

to Students, TLDSB staff, Parents/Guardians, Community Partners 
and Community Members to respond to in the spring of 2015. 

 
CONTEXT: The Ministry of Education requires every school board in Ontario to 

complete a climate survey every two years. TLDSB last sought out 
input from stakeholders in the spring of 2013. 

 
 The Safe and Accepting Schools Committee assisted in producing 

the 2015 Climate Survey. 
 
CONTENT: The 2015 Climate Survey was developed based on the Feed All 

Four Framework in the context of Safe and Accepting Schools, 
focussing questions around Body (safety, bullying), Mind (mental 
health and wellness), Spirit (engagement) and Emotion (support 
and inclusion). 

 
 There was a separate survey for each stakeholder group. The 

survey was open from May 11-30, 2015. 
  
 Responses were as follows: 
 

 Grade 4-6= 1131 responses 

 Grade 7-12 = 1861 responses 

 Staff = 279 responses 

 Parent/Guardian/ Community = 625 responses 
 
After examination of the data, emerging themes included: 

 There is a general sense of pride in TLDSB schools and 
facilities; 

 Individuals feel welcome, connected, respected; 

 Identified struggles include: peer inclusion, kindness and 
confidence in interventions/support; 

 We need to increase staff tools for addressing issues of 
relational aggression and for referring students for support; 



 We need to increase student/community confidence that 
students who report issues will be supported and students 
who are struggling can access help. 

 
Board-level results will be shared with the Safe and Accepting 
Schools Committee in the fall 2015 to assist in guiding their focus 
for the current school year.  
 
School results will also be shared with schools where the data was 
statistically significant. 

 
 The 2015 Climate Survey results will be used to assist the board 

and schools to continue to support safe and accepting school 
climates in TLDSB. 
 



  
  
 

TRILLIUM LAKELANDS DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD 
SPECIAL EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Minutes 
 

Date:  Tuesday, June 2, 2015 
Time:  5pm   
Location: Video Conference 
 
Members Present: A. Brown, J. Balfour, D. Callan, A. Gordon, D. Morrison, J. Read, 

R. Vernescu 
Regrets: S. Burke, L. Burgess, J. Hermer, L. Morin 
Staff Present: J. Andreasen, K. Cutler, B. Kaye, K. MacIver 
 

1. Approval of Agenda 
 

Moved by A. Brown, seconded by S. Binstock   
That the agenda be approved as presented 
Carried.   

 
2. Approval of Minutes of May 5, 2015 

 
Moved by A. Brown, seconded by J. Read 
That the minutes from the May 5, 2015 SEAC meeting be approved as presented 
Carried. 

 
3. Updates 

 
Superintendent Kevin Cutler provided the following updates to SEAC regarding 
Board, staff and department initiatives: 
 

 New legislation that has come out called Ryan’s Law. The legislation 
addresses access to inhalers for students who have asthma. The Ministry 
will be rolling out a PPM and TLDSB will be developing a policy and 
procedure in 2015-2016 

 In the fall we will be moving into phase 2 of the CaPS implementation plan  

 Power to Change camp occurred May 7-9, 2015. 23 students attended 
along with TLDSB & Me to We Staff. Students who have relational issues 
with others work on leadership, goals, and personal action plans at Power 
to Change 

 On Friday, May 8, TLDSB hosted a GSA conference at Bark Lake 
Leadership Camp. About 80 students between grades 8-12 attended 
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District Principal of Specialized Services Katherine MacIver provided the 
following updates to SEAC regarding department professional development and 
system initiatives: 
 

 The EA allocations for next school year have been allocated and 
distributed to schools for 2015-2016 

 FFSS held a social inclusion and leadership summit at Kinark last week as 
part of a PEG grant 

 Sally Gribbons at RHPS is the recipient of the Heather Penny Memorial 
Award for 2014-2015. The Heather Penny Memorial Award is sponsored 
by the LDAP and recognizes EAs or Child and Youth Worker in the school 
system who are exceptional; the criteria is for someone who actively 
enhances student participation, is an exceptional role model and treats 
students with care and respect 

 
4. Presentation: Special Education Budget Information for 2015-2016 

(Superintendent Bob Kaye) 
5.  

 Superintendent of Business for TLDSB, Bob Kaye shared information 
about the Special Education Funding & Budget for 2015-2016 

 In 2005 there was a process by which the Ministry funded High 
Needs Students based on their specific student needs; files were 
submitted to the Ministry for review and boards were funded based 
on submissions 

 The amount was frozen for a few years following 
 In 2009 the ministry instead tied the High Needs Amount (HNA) to 

enrolment, and turned it into a Per Pupil Amount (PPA)- declining 
enrolment affected that distribution model negatively 

 Last year the Statistical Prediction Model (SPM) and the Measures 
of Variability (MoV) became the determinant of Board funding. The 
Ministry looks at 16 different factors- socio-economic, cultural 
factors, demographic factors etc. within your area/ region to 
determine funding levels in Boards- no new funds were put into 
Special Education, rather, it was re-distributed based on the new 
formula. The changes to Boards from the PPA model to the SPM/ 
MoV model are being rolled out over 4 years. 

 TLDSB dropped approx. $1,600,000 over last two years ($800,000 
per year); Superintendent Kaye predicts over the 4 year reduction 
cycle TLDSB will be down 2.6 million in total compared to four 
years ago 

 In the 2015-2016 Budget, TLDSB will be down about 1.2 million in 
Special Education Funding compared to the previous budget 

 Superintendent Kaye is projecting  the overall Special Education 
envelope in TLDSB will be overspent by 2.3 million in order to meet 
the needs in the system for 2015-2016. This has been reflected in 
the budget that was recently presented to Trustees 
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6. SEAC Input on 2015-2016 Special Education Budget (Superintendent K. 
Cutler) 
 

 The Report to SEAC: Special Education Department Budget for the 2015-
2016 School Year was presented to SEAC, outlining the budget for 2015-
2016 compared to the budget for 2014-2015 

 Comments: 
 Although there is enrolment decline in TLDSB, there is not a 

decline in students access special education support 
 There is not a large discrepancy in the bottom line compared to 

2014-2015, however that is partially due to EPO funding that has 
already been received and approved funding of projects from 
Surplus Management which has been granted to help support 
programs and initiatives 

 Staffing levels for Central Staff in Specialized Services has 
remained the same with the exception of Consultants, which has 
been reduced by 1.0 due to attrition. The department is working 
with consultants on how to build capacity in schools 

 Educational Assistant support did decline by 20 EAs across the 
Board. The ratio of EAs per student based on enrolment is 1:53; 
TLDSB still has the highest EA to pupil ratio in all of the Barrie 
Region 

 

 SEAC was provided the opportunity to provide feedback and input to the 
budget which specifically included the following recommendation for 
consideration: 

 
 Professional Development for FASD support and capacity building 

within the current budget and/or specific funds allocated for FASD 
in the future 

 
   Moved by J. Balfour, seconded by R. Vernescu 

  That the TLDSB Special Education Advisory Committee accept the Report 
  to SEAC: Special Education Department Budget for the 2015-2016 School 
  Year for information. 

   Carried. 

 
7. SEAC & Board Initiative Updates: 

 

 Special Needs Data (Superintendent K. Cutler) 
 Available for further review as required or requested 
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 Community Situation Table Update (Superintendent K. Cutler) 
 City of Kawartha Lakes is developing a Community Situation Table 
 Frontline providers for individuals who may be in crisis: Police, 

Hospital, CCAC, EMS, CAS, School Boards, Mental Health and 
Addictions providers and other social services providers 

 The table gathers to discuss individuals or families who are in a 
situation of acutely elevated risk; there is a four filter approach that 
helps providers to determine what the needs are and volunteers get 
together to do intervention within 24-48 hours 

 Initially piloted in Scotland and in Prince Albert, Alberta 
 Data shows crime and violent crime is declining in communities but 

calls for support and anti-social behavior are increasing 
 Assists individuals and families (from birth to seniors) from being in 

a position of further harm and provides community supports 
 Superintendent Cutler went to Woodstock last week and observed 

one of their Community Situation Table meetings (provide reports 
and updates on existing situations and bring forward new 
situations) 

 In CKL term will be Community Mobilization Table 
 

 Special Needs Strategy Update (Superintendent K. Cutler) 
 Co-ordinated Services Planning 

 Only three meetings left for this year 
 Coordinated Service Planning Proposals for both regional 

tables will be submitted in 2 weeks 
 Feedback to be provided by July 17, 2015 regarding 

changes 
 Integrated Rehabilitation Planning Processes 

 Review regional SLP, OT, PT support 
 How to integrate processes to better service families and 

children 
 Looking at seamless transitions, less paperwork/ 

applications, reducing waiting lists for children 
 

 Section 10 Special Education Plan Review (District Principal K. MacIver) 
 At the May 2015 SEAC meeting District Principal MacIver shared a 

draft of the revised Section 10 for the Special Education Plan 
 SEAC was provided with an opportunity to provide feedback 
 Input included: 

 Categories of Exceptionalities need to be reframed in the big 
picture- a future discussion or input to the Ministry and/or 
MACSE may need to be considered 

 Range of placement settings had parent-friendly language 
 SEAC felt that the re-write was clear and acceptable to post 
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 SEAC website (District Principal K. MacIver) 
 Website was posted live and was sent out as a link 
 Lots of connections to community partners 
 Hosted under the parent and community page 
 SEAC is welcome to give input on additions and or changes at any 

time 
 

8. SEAC Schedule for 2015-2016 

 Schedule was presented to SEAC 

 SEAC approved the schedule as presented 
 

9. Association and Community News 
 

 Amber Gordon from Community Living Huntsville shared: 
  That Community Living Huntsville hired a Community Connections 

Position to re-start a Muskoka Family Support Network. 
  

 Roxana Vernescu from FASD ONE shared: 
 Roundtables and Stakeholder meetings occurring across the 

province regarding FASD 
 

 Janice Balfour from LDAP shared: 
 The LDAO Educators Institute will run August 25 & 26 2015; the 

professional development opportunity is directed to Classroom 
Teachers and Administration to better assist individuals with LD be 
successful. TLDSB has 5 individuals registered to attend. 

 
10. Items for Discussion/ Consideration for Action 

 

 SEAC Chair Janice Balfour: 
  To draft a letter, with SEAC input, to the Ministry of Education 

sharing that the current Special Education Model does not 
adequately meet TLDSB needs. 

 

11. Future Business 
 

 Autism Spectrum Disorder Programs/ Initiatives (Fall) 

 Department Vision and Mission Updates/ Input (Fall) 

 Presentation on FASD (Fall- SEAC Member R. Vernescu) 

 Adult Education Review (Fall) 
 

12. Next Meeting – New SEAC 
 
Tuesday, September 8, 2015 
5pm – Teleconference 
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13. Adjournment 
 
Moved by A. Brown 
That the meeting be adjourned 
Carried.   




